
AGENDA FOR THE 
MEETING 

OF THE 
KINGSPORT HISTORIC ZONING COMMISSION 

March 13th, 2023  1:30 P.M. 

Kingsport City Hall  
415 Broad Street  

Conference room 226 

I. Introduction and Recognition of Visitors

At this time, the Commission extends a welcome to all visitors.  Time will be allowed at 
the conclusion of the meeting for public comment. 

II. Old Business:

1. Approval of the May 9th, 2022 minutes

III. New Business:

1. 278 Hammond Ave.
2. Vote on new Chairman

IV. Other Business:

1. 802 Yadkin St. – roof
2. 450 Shelby St. – roof
3. 454 Shelby St. – roof
4. 1125 Wateree St. – painting shutters
5. 100 E Church Circle – refurbished sign
6. 2305 Netherland Inn Rd. – roof
7. 100 E Church Circle – TPO membrane roof only over Wesley Wing
8. 102-114 E Main St. & 109-111 Broad St. – repairing brick, restoring parapet wall, new

sealing around windows and doors
9. 2232 Netherland Inn Rd – roof and painting exterior
10. 126 W. Main St. – fence replacement
11. 1114 Watauga St. – retaining wall brick repair
12. 1909 – Brunswick St. – roof replacement
13. 422 W Sullivan St. – repair porch/deck



14. 1245 Watauga St. – painting the brick & shutters
15. 1316 Watauga St. – replacing windows
16. 422 Shelby St. – fixing sign, painting door, & replacing gutters

Public Comment

Adjournment 

MINUTES OF THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED MEETING OF THE 
KINGSPORT HISTORIC ZONING COMMISSION 

May 9th, 2022 1:30 p.m.  

Members Present Members Absent 
Jason Meredith  
Jack Edwards  
Brad Blackwell  
Dr. Erin Reid  
Chip Millican    
Jewell McKinney 
Dineen West  

Staff Present  Visitors Present 
Savannah Garland                          Graig Sweetland 
Ken Weems 

Historic Zoning Commission (HZC) Chairman Blackwell, opened the meeting at 1:30 p.m. Blackwell 
thanked the commissioners for attending the regular scheduled meeting and welcomed the visitor, Mr. 
Sweetland who was in attendance via Zoom. Garland then asked for an approval of the minutes from the 
August 2021 meeting. On a motion by Commissioner McKinney, seconded by Commissioner Dr. Reid the 
August meeting minutes were approved.  

Under “New Business” Chairman Blackwell thanked the applicant Mr. Sweetland for attending and asked 
the Commissioners to look at the first application for 722 Yadkin Street. The first application is in reference 
to a new fence. The Commissioners discussed Mr. Sweetland’s first request of installing a new fence to be 
6” tall and to move the fence forward towards the road 6” to cover the condensing unit. Commissioner 
Meredith pointed out that the condensing unit was already well covered up by bushes. Commissioner 
Millican and Commissioner McKinney discussed what was considered the front yard and Planner Weems 
chimed in from a zoning perspective explaining what the front yard was. Commissioner McKinney also 
asked what the subdivision regulations are for fence height and Planner Garland said there are not any 
regulations for fences in subdivisions, but there are in zoning. Planner Weems states that fences can be 6” 
in height. Commissioner West makes a motion to be raised 6” but to stay in the same location it is in now. 
Commissioner McKinney seconds that motion and all Commissioners agreed and voted yes to approve. 
The next application for 722 Yadkin St. is a new front porch. The Commissioners did not approve the first 
drawings and dimensions that were first submitted by Mr. Sweetland. Commissioner Meredith stated that 
the issue they are running into with his current proposal is the architectural style not matching the 
surrounding houses in the White City District.  Mr. Sweetland asked what he could do to for a front porch 



to match the White City District and Commissioner West suggested a shed roof and columns. Planner 
Weems pointed out the “mirror house” of 802 Yadkin who went to the HZC back in 2012 for approval of 
their front porch to match the current front porch at 722 Yadkin. Mr. Sweetland pointed out that most of 
the other houses have a front porch that are screened in or not. The Commissioners discussed more on what 
Mr. Sweetland could build that would match the character of the house and the district. Commissioner West 
pointed out that 706 Yadkin St would be a good example of a front porch that Mr. Sweetland could do. The 
Commissioners decided to table the front porch request for now until the applicant submitted new front 
porch drawings and dimensions. Planner Garland would receive those new drawing and send them out to 
the Commissioners for further review. Commissioner West asked Mr. Sweetland was going to add the 
shutters back and he stated yes and that they would be black. The next application for 722 Yadkin was the 
addition of a side porch. The Commissioners were pleased with the dimensions provided and it would be 
hardly visible from the road. Commissioner McKinney made a motion to approve the side porch and to 
paint it white, Commissioner West seconded. All Commissioners voted yes to approve the side porch. Next, 
application was for the back deck at 722 Yadkin St.  Mr. Sweetland is wanting to downsize the current back 
deck. After further discussion, Commissioner Millican made a motion to approve the back deck and 
Commissioner McKinney approved. All Commissioners voted yes to approve the back deck. After the all 
the applications were discussed with Mr. Sweetland Chairman Blackwell thanked him again for his 
willingness to work with the Commissioners and the Mr. Sweetland signed off after Planner Garland said 
she would follow up with him about the front porch.        

 Next, under “Other Business” Planner Garland updated the Commissioners on the In-House approvals for 
1342 Watauga St., 1329 Watauga St., 410 W. Sullivan St., 700 Yadkin St., 442 W. Sullivan St., 410 Shelby 
St., 114 Broad St., 1330 Watauga St., 151 E Main St., 209/213 Hammond Ave., 1204 Watauga St., and 817 
Yadkin St. Planner Garland stated again she would email the Commissioners once she received the new 
drawings and dimensions for the front porch.  

Blackwell made a motion to adjourn since there were no more comments. 

No one spoke during public comment. 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 2:21pm. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

_______________________   
Brad Blackwell, Chairman 

*Ultimately, the Commissioners decided to approve the new front porch. The Commissioners voted and
it was 4-3 for approval. The Certificate of Appropriateness was sent to Mr. Sweetland on May 12th, 2022.
The details for all approved projects can be found in the COA or under the file HISTRC22-0074.
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